
CITY OF FOUNTAIN VALLEY www.fountainvalley.org

  10200 SLATER AVENUE  FOUNTAIN VALLEY, CA 92708-4736  (714) 593-4400, FAX: (714) 593-4498 

April 10, 2025 

Rose Casey, PE 
Executive Director, Planning  
Orange County Transportation Authority 
550 South Main Street 
Orange, CA 92868 

Subject: Retraction of Garfield-Gisler Bridge Letter 

Dear Ms. Casey: 

Upon further evaluation, it has been determined that all provisions within the Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) have not been completed. Therefore, the City of Fountain Valley (City) retracts 
the attached March 11, 2025, letter and cannot support amending the Master Plan of Arterial Highways 
to remove the Garfield-Gisler bridge. 

The City firmly requests that Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) staff remove this item 
from next week’s Board Meeting agenda (April 14, 2025) until the issues are discussed and resolved. 

If you have questions concerning this letter, please contact me at (714) 593-4435 or 
scott.smith@fountainvally.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Smith P.E., P.L.S., T.E. 
Public Works Director  
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Letter dated March 11, 2025 
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